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Memo 

January 10, 2019 

To:  City of Valdez City Council 

From:  David Mitchell, Conservation Director, Great Land Trust   
 email: dmitchell@greatlandtrust.org, tel: 907-278-4995 

Re:  Meals Hill Conservation Project Update 

  

Introduction 

• Great Land Trust (GLT) is a nonprofit accredited land conservation organization based in 
Anchorage that works throughout Southcentral Alaska.  

 
• In 2012 we expanded the scope of our work to cover communities that didn’t have a local 

land trust including Valdez. We have projects in Valdez, Cordova, Kenny Lake, Kenai, 
Anchorage, Palmer, Wasilla, Talkeetna, Kodiak, Afognak. We have completed projects with 
the Kodiak Island Borough, the Municipality of Anchorage, the Mat-Su Borough, the State of 
Alaska, and work closely with other local, regional, state and federal governments as well as 
individuals, businesses, and community groups. 

 
• One of our programs is in partnership with the Exxon Valdez Oil Spill (EVOS) trustee council. 

GLT prioritized all the land in the spill area for its ability to provide habitat and function for 
the species and resources injured by the oil spill. Based on this prioritization, GLTworks with 
willing landowners to purchase high ranking properties and transfer them to public 
ownership subject to a conservation easement that protects the habitat. 

 

Meal Hill Background 

• GLT started working on the Meals Hill project in 2016. The property is 184 acres on the 
coast adjacent to the ferry terminal. There are existing trails, a gravel road to the summit, 
and coastal forest habitat. It provides residents and visitors to downtown Valdez an 
accessible and convenient place to recreate with stunning 360-degree views. 
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• GLT presented to the Valdez City Council just over a year ago after which the Council passed 
a resolution of support for the project. This resolution accompanied an application to the 
EVOS trustee council for funding to acquire the property. This funding was approved in 
November 2017.  

 
• After funding was approved, GLT worked with the State of Alaska to include receipt 

authority for the funding in the state budget. The City of Valdez sent letters to the governor 
and department of natural resources stating their support. The receipt authority was 
approved and now the funding for the acquisition is available. With the funding available, 
Great Land Trust has come to an agreement with the landowner, the Port Valdez Company, 
to purchase the property for fair market value as determined by a qualified appraisal.  

 

Ownership of the Property 

• The property will be transferred to the City of Valdez for ownership and management. 
Because of the property’s proximity to town and the benefits this property provides to the 
City, we would like to give the property to the City subject to a conservation easement.  
 

Next Steps 

• Purchase Agreement. The next step is to sign a purchase and sale agreement. Due to 
funding requirements, the purchase agreement must be signed before May 1, 2019. 
 

• Due Diligence. Due Diligence will include contracting a Phase I Environmental Site 
Assessment to make sure the property has a clean bill of health and there are no 
environmental hazards found on the property. It will also include a title review to make sure 
the property has clear title and there are no encumbrances that would impact the City’s 
ability to manage the property for conservation and recreation. 

 
• Park Planning. Great Land Trust, EVOS and the Port Valdez Company have established 

funding to implement initial property enhancements such as trails, trailhead, interpretative 
displays, and overlooks. To honor the legacy of their family in Valdez, Port Valdez Company 
has generously offered to set up a matching grant fund to raise funds to build initial park 
improvements.  
 

• City Council Resolution. We will come back to the City Council in the coming month to ask 
for a resolution to move forward with the property acquisition. We will also work 
collaboratively with the City and EVOS on all due diligence and park planning. 
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Photo: Meals Hill and surrounding land as viewed from the Alaska Marine Highway ferry.
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Photo: Meals Hill showing coastline, coastal forest, gravel road to viewpoint and proximity to Valdez. 
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Photo: View from top of Meals Hill across Port Valdez to the Valdez Marine Terminal. 
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